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0. Abstract 
The intonation of adjacent 
turns in dialogs conveys 
information of at least two 
types: it indicates the 
sentence type of the 
utterence and in addition 
the individual attitude of 
the speaker towards the 
propositions or parts of 
them. Is this information 
subject to direct mapping 
between prosodic and modal 
categories? Or is it the 
result of a process of 
complex inference? Experi— 
ments show that the choice 
between these alternatives 
or their combination 
depends on the communica- 
tive task. 

1. The Problem 
The multiple functions of 
intonation represented in a 
linguistic model can be 
classified into two 
subsets: The one captures 
the assignment of sentence 
type (question, assertion, 
exclamation etc.), the 
other signals the various 
attitudes of the speaker 
towards the prepositional 
content of the utterance — 

something which results in 
a vast, open class of 
illocutionary forces. 

More research has been done 
in the second sector than 
in the first, the functions 
of which are fewer in 
number: they are conveyed 
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additionally by means other 
than intonation. Thus it 
seems impossible to formu— 
late tasks for empirical 
investigation. The second 
field, which we will call 
the subjective modality, 
seems to be subject to 
individual variation; the 
number of categories is 
unknown, indeed it seems 
questionable whether they 
are categories at all. 

In this paper we present a 
method of experimental 
research in this second 
area, making use of digital 
technology to make an 
entire communicative situa- 
tion repeatable and subject 
to modification, in a way 
similar to the propositions 
formulated by HERTRICH and 
GARTENBERG 1989. The evi- 
dence we will adduce will 
prove to favour one of the 
following alternatives: 
Can we ascribe the modal 
categories postulated 
directly to an utterance 
and its intonation contour? 
Or is the interpretation 
the result of a complex 
process of inference. 
Furthermore, what kind of 
information seems neces- 
sary? A similar alternative 
has been formulated by 
LEVINSON 1983 under the 
heading conversational vs. 
discourse analysis. 

The first result of our 
experiments, making use of 
a non—quantitative inter— 
pretation, shows evidence 
for the inferential model. 
As to the set of informa— 
tion to be used, there 
seems to exist a high 
degree of variation; even 
in case of the absence of 
sufficient information, the 
modal utterences and their 
adjacent combinations are 
interpretable, since there 
appears to be a set of 
"default” knowledge. 

2. The Method 

The material consists of 12 

microdialogs consisting of 
4 turns each, and a prece- 

ding description of the 
situation. As to the orga- 

nisation of the material in 

the form of a data base of. 
SAPPOK 1990. The situation 
consists of a variable com- 
bination of propositions, 
the dialogs having always 
the same lexical form, as 
can be seen in the samples 
shown in Chart 1. 

-1 »…ææfmfläeïfis+nçfiïfln+sfii 
P°1Y VmtY 

1.1. A+,B+,A»B a 1 
1.2. A+,B—,A»B b 2 

1.3. A+,Bi,A»B c 3 
1 . 4 .  A-,B-,-»? d 4 

3.1. Ai,Bi i 9 

3.2. A+, B-, ?rad j O 

............ P°1Y…YYmYËY… ………… …… 

... I . . … .. ..…… -"Ê:- :: '.;çz'f ........ Q S + R =  R+S ........... 

kleenka isporchena 
2.1. A-, B—, A»B e 5 

2.2. A-,B+,A»B f 6 

2.3. A-,Bi,A»B g 7 

2 . 4 .  A+,B+,+»? h 8 

4.1. Ai,Bi k q 
4. 2. A-, B+, ?rad 1 w 
”kleenka'isporchena 

Chart 1. Correspondences of 

attitudes, situations and 

symbols (as described in 
the text). 

The description of the 
situation and the text of 
the dialogs were presented 
visually in written form to 
pairs of Russian native 
ispeakers who performed them 
orally according to the 
instructions. The resulting 
utterances were digitalized 
and reorganized for the 
user in the form shown in 
Chart 2, making use of the 
computer program developed 
by KNIPSIL'D 1990. The dis- 
play shows the instruction 
categories in symbolic 
form: Ivanova's prior 
behaviour has been good 
(poly vymyty) or bad 

(kleenka isporchena), the 
assignment of turns to the 
speakers changes from S+R 
to R+S. The following 
symbols show keys to be 
pressed, after which the 
resulting dialog can be 
heard. 

Cut-yann: 1.1. 

A .  

A. 

A…— 

I B. xopomo o'rnou-ru I Hnnolot. 

XO‘IO'P YGIJIITB no OTIOIIICIIO. 

TL: saueqaemh, x'ro nom.: mubt'ru? 

B. — Ila-a. A 1:70 910 cnenm? 

A…— 

B. 

Masson. 

- Ham-Iona? 

A. — Ha, Mau-zona. 

| Cri-yann: 1.3. 

A… 

A . —  

B .  

A .  

B.— 

A. 

xopomo o'ruocrre: : financial, a B. 
:...: uuoxo. A. xoqu- Inconnu. orlomuno B. 

' : Haanoaol sa xopomu. 

Th! :aueqaemh, \t'ro nom.: nbmu'ru? 

- ,[Ia-a. A x'ro s'ro cnenan.’ 

- Mnanona. 

Hamon? 

— Ila, “Banana. 

Chart 2. Instructions for 
two microdialogues as pre- 
sented to the speakers 
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3. The Experiments 
The instruction is assumed 
to determine the intonation 
of the turns. Various com- 
binations of the turns and 
descriptions of the situa- 
tion are used to construct 

of stimuli to be presented 
to the subjects. We shall 
describe in detail two 
experiments representing 
extreme positions, i.e. 
maximal and minimal infor— 
mation on the basis of 
which the subjects have to 
make their decisions. 
In the first type of expe— 
riments, the combination of 
the situation description 
and the dialog is presented 
with the exception of one 
detail — the presumed opin— 
ion on Ivanova as bad or 
good. It is this 'opinion' 
or 'attitude' which is to 
be extracted on the basis 

of the intonation of A. or, 
in a separate experiment, 
of B. A similar task is the 
reconstruction of Ivanova's 
pre—dialog behaviour of 
Ivanova. 

The second type of experi— 
ment utilizing isolated 
utterances (turns) presents 
the subject with the task 
of determining the simila- 
rity of intonational con— 
tours of the repeated ans— 
wers, the type of question 
between them (weak or 
strong), and the degree of 
emotional expression. 

In the third type of expe- 
riments the subject has to 
take part in the dialog 
himself, uttering responses 
to the computer in turn. 
The subject is given the 
possibility of hearing the 
dialog and of repeating it 
as often as necessary until 
he finds it adequate, 
making use only of the 
information conveyed by the 
intonation which he is 
reacting to. Chart 3 shows 
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Chart 3. a) — c) Three re- 
actions of a subject to 
neutral, positive and 
negative utterances in the 
dialogue with the computer. 

three different questions 
of type A2 as reactions to 
Bl utterances of neutral, 
positive and negative ver— 
sions. Although the subject 
has no explicit information 
about the nature of these 
turns beforehand, he reacts 
in a way comparable to the 
versions with explicit 
information. 

4. The Interpretation 
In determining the spea- 
ker's attitude subjects 
show in some cases a high 
degree of similarity, while 
1n other cases their inter- 
pretation remains dispa— 
rate. The overall picture 
is the following: 

— Neutral attitude is reco— 
vered with greater accuracy 
in the context of positive 
behaviour: it seems diffi- 
cult for the speaker to 
remain neutral in the con- 
text of negative behaviour. 
- In the case that behavië 
our and attitude have 
different values, subjects 
have difficulty recovering 
the original intentions. 
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The intonation seems to 

convey not the isolated 

speaker-generated values, 

but rather the conformity 

of expectations or their 

disparity as perceived by 

the respondent. 

— The combination of a 

negative attitude and 

negative behaviour usually 

results in positive ans— 

wers! This can be an 

expression of satisfaction 

resulting from the percep— 

tion that the judgements 

correspond. 

These results show that 

there is no set of modal 

features that can be inter- 

preted in isolation. The 

modal cues in the intona— 

tional contours must there- 

fore be interpreted in 

combination with various 

other types of information. 

Additional evidence in 

favour of this kind of 

model can be found in the 

results of experiments of 

Type 2: 

Comparing the repeated ans- 

wers B.l. and B.2., (made 

comparable by cutting off 

the initial “da" of the 

latter) subjects reveal 

the highest degree of 

dissimilarity in dialog 

2.2., where speaker B. 

tries to influence speaker 

A., knowing that the 

latter's attitude towards 

Ivanova is contrary to his 

own. The intervening 

question A.1. seems to be a 

signal to speaker B. that 

his attempt to influence A. 

was not successful and has 

to be repeated with a modi- 

fied intonation. The judge— 

ment "not similar" is 

slightly diminished in the 

case of 2.3. and 2.1., 

where the partner's atti- 

tude is neutral and nega— 

tive, respectively. The 

intervening question A.1. 

is classified as intense 

("a high degree of interro— 

gativity"), in the case of 

2.2., a less intense 

degree, in the case of 2.3. 

and 2.1. corresponding to a 

decreasing need for resis— 

tance. 

The exact mechanisms of 

modal expression and inter- 

pretation must remain Open 

until the results of quan— 

titative, statistical 

analysis are availible. 

Preliminary interpretation 

shows that 

- the reaction of the sub- 

jects to the situations and 

dialogs is not random: 
— the interpretation is the 

result of a process of 

inference, taking into 

account different types of 

information: 
- even in the case of the 

absence of exact informa- 

tion an interpretation 

still seems possible: in 

this case a “default“ stan- 

dard situation seems to be 

assumed. 
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